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FOR IMMEDIATE RELEASE – July 2012

Greenfield Town Council Recognizes 2012 International Year of Co-operatives 

Greenfield, Greenfield Town Council voted at their June 20, 2012 meeting to recognize 2012 as the United Nations   declared International Year of the Co-operative and to celebrate and promote co-operatives and credit unions during this International Year. 

In his announcement of the IYC, UN Secretary-General Ban Ki-moon stated, “Co-operatives are a reminder to the international community that it is possible to pursue both economic viability and social responsibility.”  The theme for the celebration is “Co-operative Enterprises Build a Better World.”  

Co-operatives are businesses that are owned and democratically controlled by their members—the people who use the co-op’s products or services, or are employed by the business.  Co-operatives promote the fullest possible participation in the economic and social development of all people, and are united by a shared set of principles and values that guide business decisions based on member need and community benefit.  

Around the world, an estimated 1 billion people are members of co-ops.  And according to the National Cooperative Business Association (NCBA), co-ops have a dramatic impact on the national level:

· There are nearly 30,000 co-ops in the U.S., serving more than one in every four Americans; 

· Co-ops operate in every industry of the economy, from food co-ops to farmer co-ops, worker co-ops to credit unions, housing co-ops to healthcare, and insurance to energy and utilities;

· Co-ops in the United States operate 73,000 establishments that provide over 2 million jobs.

Co-ops are also important to local economies.  For example, Greenfield is home to seven co-ops and credit unions.  Franklin Community Co-op (Green Fields Market) this year celebrates 35 years of business, PV2 (Pioneer Valley PhotoVoltaic) is in it's 10th year of operation and Greenfield Farmers Cooperative Exchange is one of the oldest  farmer's co-ops having formed in1918. These three co-ops alone represent over 2,700 member owners and employ over 100  people from our area.

Franklin Community Co-op  celebrates co-operative enterprise by partnering with other co-operatives in the Franklin County region in highlighting co-operative businesses and demonstrating quality, service, and community building.

We hope members of our community join us in celebrating a business model that puts people first and thank the Greenfield Town Council for joining in recognizing the contribution of co-operative enterprise to our local community.

See adopted proclamation on page two.

For more information about the International Year of Co-ops, please visit: www.nfca.coop/iyc
